
Local Union No. 1245
International Brotherhood of

Electrical Workers, AFL-CIO
P. O. Box 4790
Walnut Creek, California 94596

This will confirm our understanding of the agreements reached between
IBEW and Company during our meeting of July 7, 1986 regarding the future use of
agency clerical employees, as an outcome of Arbitration Case No. 128.

We agreed to a definition of "limited period of time" as cited in
Subsection 24.5(a) of the Clerical Labor Agreement. Specifically, future utiliza-
tion of agency clerical employees as a resource may be up to 90 workdays for the
purPOse of emergency situations, relief coverage for absent employees, and specific
special functions. This is with the understanding that Company complies with the
guidelines set forth in section 24.5 of the Clerical Labor Agreement.

In situations where (1) Company knows in advance that the need for
agency clerical help will exceed 90 workdays, or (2) the need for an extension
beyond 90 workdays arises with an existing agency clerical employee, a letter
agreement request will be submitted by the organization for Company/Union execution.

If you are in accord with the foregoing and agree thereto, please so
indicate in the space provided below and return one executed copy of this letter
to Company.

The Union is in accord with the foreg
the date hereof.
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